
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 

Friday 14th July 2023 

Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

 

Dear Parents / Carers 

 

It was lovely to hear how the children enjoyed their move up day on 
Tuesday, there were certainly lots of smiles around the classes.  The 
Year 5s stepped up to their new roles as Year 6s and role models for the 
school.   

The children who went to their transition day at secondary school had a 
great time and are looking forward to their new adventures.  We will be 
sad to see them go but know they are ready to move on.   

They were so much fun at the surfing residential despite the weather be-
ing a little unsettled.  I hope you managed to follow them on Facebook. 

Class 1 enjoyed their last forest school on Wednesday, thank you to Mrs 
Blacker who has provided so many wonderful activities over the term, it 
is great to hear how their skills have progressed over the term.   

 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH JULY 2023 

Monday 17th July 

 PE lesson: Class 2 

 Yr6 Wake Park -  Drop Off 9am at Winkleigh - Pick Up 3pm at 

Winkleigh 

Tuesday 18th July 
 FOKNS Thank You Cream Tea  - 2:30pm - Invitaion Only 

 

Wednesday 19th July 
 Yr6 Leavers Assembly - 9am 

 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 2023 

Thursday 20th July  School Closed - Inset Day 

Friday 21st July  School Closed - Inset Day 

Saturday 15th July 
 Booking school meals and before school club on the Gateway for 

Sept TBC 

Emails sent this week:  Spellings, Skern Lodge Residential Deposit—Reminder, PG Film Consent—Class 2, Preschool 

Presentation, Surfing trip information, Yr 6 collection time changed 



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

Preschool 

This week we have continued learning about 'under the sea'. The children painted 
their favourite sea creatures, made sea creatures using play dough, used 2d shapes 
to make under the sea animals.  
We have enjoyed the book Billy's Bucket by Kes Gray and Gary Parsons and the chil-
dren thought about and drew what they would like to find in their own magic bucket! 
We had lots of imaginative ideas!  
 
Have a wonderful weekend!  

 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool team 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

We have had another brilliant week. All the children enjoyed the transition day on Tues-

day. The Year 2s had a lovely day in Class 2 and it was great to have the children who will 

be joining our class next year, spend the day with us. We are all really looking forward to 

welcoming them in September! On Wednesday, we had our last Forest 

School day this year. We made our own pieces of charcoal, tree spirits 

using clay, jam doughnuts and lit our own fires. We also used the new zip 

line that has just been bought. This was the first time it has been used 

and we are sure it will prove very popular. We would like to say a big 

thank you to Mrs Blacker for all her hard work with organising these 

days, they have been amazing! 

Our lessons this week have included the Reception children thinking about real life super-

heroes and learning about maps and directions in Maths.  Years 1 and 2 have continued 

reading, discussing and investigating poetic techniques such as repeating patterns, rhym-

ing, using noun phrases and position words in order to paint a picture in the readers mind. 

In Maths, Years 1 and 2 have been learning about position and direction. They have been 

describing turns, positions and movements using key vocabulary.     

Well done Class 1 and we hope you have a fantastic weekend. See you on Monday!    
 
Mrs Godly          

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
Class 2 

What a busy week in Class 2! We are fast approaching the end of the term and the 
school year.  
This week we have been finishing our topics and completing our end of units for 
these, where the children get the opportunity to show off what they learnt throughout 
the sequences. This week Years 5 and 6 have been busy finishing off their learning 
in Maths and have been learning about algebra and have been forming and using 
their own formulae. In English, we have created our own double page spread for our 
book ‘Until I met Dudley’ that was an instructional text. The children have created 
some fantastic pages of how inventions actually work as well as a fun way that they 
may work.  
Year 6 have had a busy week, on Tuesday they travelled to Chumleigh for their Year 
7 transition day, where they all had a great day and met some of our friends from 
Winkleigh. Yesterday they went on their surfing residential with Winkleigh Year 6! It 
looks like they are having lots of fun!  
Monday will be our last PE session of the year and Mrs Miali has a fun packed after-
noon of sport planned.  
On Tuesday, we welcomed the New Year 3’s into Class 2 where we created our 
names in graffiti style writing, played some rounder’s that was both competitive and 
had some controversial calls to Mrs Miali!  
We have finished our inter school sports, where the four teams compete in different 
sports to win points. Yesterday Class 2 completed their final activity and took part in 
a orienteering activity working collaboratively to solve a puzzle. They children have 
enjoyed competing in the different sports this year and are very competitive. The 
winner of the House cup will be announced to the children on Tuesday.  
We are looking forward to September and seeing our New Year 3’s come into Class 
2 properly. Next week Year 6’s are off to wake park as their final primary school trip 
and I know the children are very excited about it. We will share what they get up too 
next week.  
 
See you all Monday for our last week. 
 
Have a great weekend Class 2!   
 

Mr Saltearn 



 

 

  

Check calendar for deadline dates. 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
5TH SEPTEMBER 2023 TO 20TH OCTOBER 2023 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for Kings 

Nympton Primary School, which entitles your child/ren to re-

ceive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

 

 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

